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Approved: March 25, 2004 
                                     Date                  

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMERCE AND LABOR COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Don Dahl at 9:00 a.m. on March 8, 2004 in Room 241-N of
the Capitol.

All members were present except: 
Representative Kevin Yoder- absent
Representative Rick Rehorn- absent

Committee staff present: 
Jerry Ann Donaldson, Legislative Research Department
Norm Furse, Revisor of Statutes
Renae Jefferies, Revisor of Statutes
June Evans, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Wayne Maichel, Director of Employment Security, Kansas
Department of Human Resources 

Others attending:
See Attached List.

The Chairman called the meeting to order and stated there were two items on the agenda today, i.e.,
hearing on SB 440, and action on SB 481 if the committee wishes.  The Chairman opened the hearing on
SB 440 - Employment security law; rating successor employees.

Staff gave a briefing on SB 440, stating there were two aspects: technical changes, deletion of obsolete
and unnecessary provisions relating to the moratoriums of years past and clarifies existing law.

Wayne Maichel, Director of Employment Security, Kansas Department of Human Resources, testified as
a proponent.  This is a product of the Employment Security Advisory Committee and was endorsed
unanimously by them.  Last year’s employment security legislation dealing with the eligibility for
unemployment benefits for victims of domestic violence unnecessarily misnumbered and re-lettered
existing subsections in the employment security law.  Unnecessary language in the employment security
law relating to extended benefits for 1993 through 1995 and compensation for Employment Security
Board of Review members for fiscal year 1994 was deleted.  Changes are needed in light of the
interpretation handed down by the Kansas Supreme Court in CPI Qualified Plan Consultants, Inc.
Delaware vs. Kansas Department of Human Resources et al., 272 Kan. 1288, 38 P3d. 666, (2002).  The
Supreme Court in the CPI decision, however, held that the current statutory language does not allow for
the interpretation that the department has applied.  This change adds the necessary language to allow the
department to administer and carry out the original intent of the statute.

While SB 440 is a technical corrections bill, it is believed these corrections are necessary to insure the
continued efficient administration of the employment security laws (Attachment 1).

The Chairman closed the hearing on SB 440.

The Chairman asked if there was any objection to working SB 440?

Representatives Ruff and Pauls objected to working SB 440. 

The Chairman stated there was a hearing on SB 481 on Friday, and in his opinion, this is a very minor
bill.  Staff earlier stated that the workers compensation issue was not germane to SB 481.  Some opinion
was expressed that this should be sent to the Council. However, it seems the Council has had adequate
time.  If the members thought they really needed to discuss this they could have made an effort to have
hearings or work on this bill during the time-frame after it was submitted to the Council. They have not
taken any action on it, so they must have no hard burning issues with this bill.

Representative Ruff stated she would respectively disagree.  Although staff did say he did not think it was
germane, that workers comp issues might not be germane to this particular bill, because the Act was
referenced in this bill.  On the Floor of the House it is felt that the Rules Chairman might be in a situation
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to rule that it is germane.  I have seen several incidences on the Floor because an Act is referenced in a
bill, that that opens up the door to having sixty-three votes so that it is germane.  SB 181 is very
controversial.  It is an issue that has come up many times and the proponents are desperate to get it on the
Floor and it is not ready to go on the Floor.  We do not want to have workers compensation legislation
made on the Floor of the Kansas House with any number of amendments and it is far too dangerous to try
to get it out.

In regard to the Employment Security Advisory Council, in talking further to members of that Council to
find out what happened to this gentleman, I found that this Council does not accept individual requests.  It
has to have a specific bill to look at.  It doesn’t look at individual issues or individual requests from
employers. It never has.  The gentleman from Impact Design, that was advised otherwise, was very poorly
advised on that issue.  The Department at the time turned him down for consideration of his concern,
nonetheless, the Employment Security Advisory Council does not individually take from an employer a
request of consideration for a particular issue.  I would like the Employment Security Advisory Council to
take a look at it.   I think there is a quick turn-around time, but more importantly, the potential of having
SB 181 put on the Floor and having work comp policy decided on the Floor of the House is too
dangerous.

The Chairman said he would make a further comment in regards to SB 481.  As you will notice, the
Kansas Chamber of Commerce and Industry (KCCI) did not oppose this. They are usually the ones that
speak up for business’s concerns and they did not find anything per se that they opposed in this bill.  In
regards to existing businesses that may be in competition with the business of concern, the KCCI did not
raise any objection to the passage of this bill.  Any further comments or discussion?  The Floor is open for
action on this bill.

Representative Johnson moved and Representative Boyer seconded to move SB 481 out favorably for
passage.

Representative Ruff moved and Representative Grant seconded a substitute motion to refer SB 481 to the
Employment Security Advisory Council with a quick turn-around request that they look at this bill,
discuss it, make a recommendation to this Committee as to what the impact will be on the Employment
Security Trust Fund and also what the impact will be from the 20 other employers and get back to the
Committee within 10 days.

The Chairman asked if anyone in the audience knew when the Employment Security Advisory Council
would meet?

Mr. Maichel stated no meetings were planned and the Secretary of KDHR is the Chairman and he would
be the one to call a meeting.

The Chairman asked for a vote on the motion.

There was a Division.  Yeas - 9, Nays - 7.  

SB 481 will be referred to the Employment Security Advisory Council.

Representative Hill questioned if there was a specific date the Council would have to reply?

Representative Ruff said yes,10 days, by March 18.

The Chairman stated it appeared to him that because we are so worried about workers comp bills that this
Committee probably is not going to pass anything out from here on out so we are adjourned.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting will be March 9, 2004.
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